Annual Report Review: There have been no reports of sexual victimization of PREA issues
during the previously reported year. (FY2017). In FY 2018 there were no reported PREA
incidents during the actual year. There are no needed deficits or areas that need corrective action
at this time. The CCLEC did decide to make equipment upgrades to allow for cameras in the
individual cell assignments to continue to enhance PREA monitoring. The staffing plan is also
reviewed annually as well. Agency policies and practices are continually monitored so that they
can meet the facility needs to keep inmates and staff safe. There was one report made in June of
2019 that was unsubstantiated. The report indicated that there was an alleged incident in October
of 2018, however it was not reported until months later. This incident was still investigated (an
alleged sexual proposition and exposure of genitals) that was determined to be unsubstantiated.

There is a copy of the 2017 FY survey of sexual abuse also available on this website. The report
for 2018 will be released in October and that information will also be available, however there is
a summary for 2018 also available on the website.

Comparison data shows that there were no reports made in 2017. In 2018, there were no reports
made, however, there was a report made in 2019 that allegedly happened in 2018. Comparing
the two years, there have been enhanced security measures through equipment upgrades,
continual review of policies, enhanced training, and the dedication of CCLEC to provide a safe
and secure environment where inmates are free from any type of sexual abuse and harassment.



